May 8, 2008

To the Honorable, the Common Council

Subject: 2008 Safe Routes to School Program

West Center Street and North 22nd Street Intersection

Dear Council Members:

The 2008 Capital Improvements Program includes the installation of a traffic control signal at the intersection of West Center Street and North 22nd Street under the 2008 Safe Routes to School Program.

The total estimated cost for construction of the project is \$70,824.30. One hundred percent of the total cost will be funded by the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WISDOT).

We have, therefore, prepared the attached resolution, which authorizes the Commissioner of Public Works to execute a Local Force Account (LFA) – Local contract with WISDOT that allows City forces to install a traffic control signal at the intersection of West Center Street and North $22^{\rm nd}$ Street in the Aldermanic District.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

Jeffrey J. Mantes Commissioner of Public Works

RWB: ns

Attachment

c: Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr.